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o We feel that it is excellent that IRD and Customs have advised that they are working on joint scheme to 

monitor businesses import values to check if those bringing in over $60k were registered.  However this 

monitoring work would rely heavily on the values and information we and other CBAFF members 

supplied in their low and high value entries.  The issue with this is that while other integrated Courier 

Companies supply this information electronically it is currently not supplied by goods coming in via 

Post.  This would give shippers more incentive to use this import method.  Particularly from some 

countries into NZ.    

 

We note that IRD have raised a concern on consumers being taxed twice.  Once at the border and once at the point of 

sale.  We feel this was a moot point as on arrival the customs broker would be checking if GST had already been 

collected or not by looking at the commercial invoice.  They always require a copy of the commercial invoice in order to 

complete a customs entry so this would already need to be requested. 

 

If GST was collected twice by mistake then this should be refunded by Customs and not the vendor.  While large well 

known Vendors would look to do the right thing and refund their customers not all vendors would and it would not be 

fair to put the NZ customer at a disadvantage when it is the NZ public this initiative is designed to benefit.   

 

The ATO come to NZ and held several presentations this year to NZ eCommerce Exporters on the upcoming changes 1st 

July 2017.  This was extremely valuable for our customers and it would be highly recommended that IRD did the same in 

AU and other countries.   

 

We also feel that the data matching across NZ and AU mentioned is a great idea.  Being able to register in AU or NZ and 

have the same codes work in both countries would be ideal as a lot of our shippers send to both AU and NZ already.  It 

would also make it easier for those only sending to AU now also want to look at NZ.   

 

We are more than happy to discuss any of the above submission with either IRD or Customs further if required. 

 

Thanks and regards 
 

 

 

Branch Manager 

 

 
 

616 Oruarangi Road, Mangere, Auckland            PO Box 107 142, Auckland Airport 

                  

Email:         www.firstgloballogistics.co.nz 
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